
Get younger looking skin today

The newest technology
 in skin rejuvenation

Microdermabrasion & Pure Oxygen Blast
Ultrasound & Microcurrent Lift with Light Therapy

Peptide & Stem Cell Infusion

• Anti-Aging
• Fine Lines
• Wrinkles
• Acne & Rosacea

• Pigmentation
• Sagging Skin
• Tightening
• Muscle Toning

Healthy Beauty
Wellness Spa

Schedule your OxyLight Therapy session TODAY. (207) 333-3235

USM Gorham Professor 
presents in Athens, Greece

Congratulations to 
Dr. Nicolás Dosman, 
Professor at the Univer-
sity of Southern Maine 
School of Music, who 
presented a session in 
Athens, Greece on Jan-
uary 3, at the Interna-
tional Conference on 
Humanities & Arts in a 
Global World! 

Dr. Nicolás Alberto 
Dosman is an Assis-
tant Professor of Mu-
sic-Choral Conducting 
and Director of Choral 
Studies at the Univer-
sity of Southern Maine 

Dr. Nicolás Alberto Dosman

(USM), School of Mu-
sic. During his tenure 
at the University of 
Southern Maine, the 
USM Chamber Singers 
were invited to and 
performed at the 2019 
Vietnam International 
Choir Competition in 
Hoi An, Viet Nam. The 
USM Chamber Singers 
received a Gold Diplo-
ma, an invititation to 
perform at the Grand 
Prize Finale, and an 
invitiation to perform 
at the World Choir 
Games -Champions 

Round as a result of 
their outstanding per-
formance. In 2017, the 
Chamber Singers were 
invited to perform at 
the National Associa-
tion for Music Educa-
tions (NAfME) Eastern 
Division Conference in 
Atlantic City, NJ.  Prior 
to his arrival at USM, 
he was the Director of 
Choral Activities at Col-
by College and an Ap-
plied Music Associate 
(voice) where he con-
ducted the Colby Cho-
rale, Chamber Choir, 
and Colby-Kennebec 
Choral Society.  Under 
his leadership the Colby 
College Chamber Choir 
performed at Carnegie 
Hall where the Col-
by Chamber Choir’s 
performance was de-
scribed as “an inspired 
performance, with an 
enthusiastic audience.” 

In October of 2018, 
Dosman was a headlin-
er and clinician at the 
Encuentro Latinoamer-
icano de Música Coral 
in the Republic of Pan-
ama. In April of 2018, 
Dosman conducted the 
New England and com-

Family Dance at 
Village Elementary School

Grab your fam-
ily, dress them up in 
their Valentine’s Day 
finest, and come join 
us Village Elementa-
ry School, 12 Robie 
Street, Gorham for a 
night of dancing and 
fun from 6 to 8 p.m.!

 All proceeds from 
the event will benefit 
Village School’s Kin-
dergarten teacher Dan-
ielle Underhill and her 
family. Mrs. Underhill’s 
infant son has recent-
ly undergone several 
medical procedures, 

but we are happy to re-
port that he has recent-
ly been discharged and 
is recovering at home. 

Tickets are $20 
per family. Limited 
tickets will be avail-
able at the door for 

Gorham Yoga Company hosts 
Candelit Restorative Yoga 

Join us at Gorham 
Yoga Company for re-
storative yoga by candle-
light with live acoustic 
music on Friday, January 
31 at 6:30. 

Relax and soften 
into each pose, as props 
and blankets support 
and hold the body while 
listening to live music 
and mantras to calm the 

See USM, page 8

See Yoga, page 8

See Family, page 9
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AHHH names new Senior Leader

Frederick Duah, Ph.D

A n d r o s c o g g i n 
Home Healthcare and 
Hospice (Androscog-
gin) announced they 
have added a new 
director to their se-
nior leadership team. 
Frederick Duah, Ph.D. 
joined Androscoggin as 
the Director of Strategic 
Business Innovation. In 
his new role, Dr. Duah 
will work with refer-
ral sources and payers 
to design value-added 
healthcare programs 
and reimbursement 
models that will build 
and strengthen rela-
tionships throughout 
Maine, and beyond. 

Dr. Duah was 
recently with Bos-
ton Medical Center 
Healthnet Plan as part 
of their business per-
formance team where 

he led a highly success-
ful team that increased 
the Center’s member-
ship to become the sec-
ond largest insurance 
exchange product in 
the Massachusetts’s 
market. Duah also 
served as the Strategic 
Planning Manager at 
Network Health and 
was the Senior Health 
System Analyst for 
the Division of Health 
Care Finance and Pol-
icy, a team that eval-
uates and reports on 
the state’s healthcare 
delivery system to the 
Office of the Governor, 
in Massachusetts. 

He holds a Bach-
elor of Science degree 
in Political Science 
and English Literature, 
and M.A. in Interna-
tional Development 

Supporting Maine’s 
economy in the new year

It’s a new year, 
new decade and new 
legislative session. My 
colleagues and I are 
back at work in Au-
gusta, and we’ve hit 
the ground running. 
While I was away from 
the State House, it 
was great to take time 
to meet with people in 
and around Lewiston, 
to hear about what 
issues matter most to 
you and your families.

I’ve heard from 
constituents all over 
Lewiston and Maine 
that property taxes 
keep climbing higher 
and higher. Last year, 
my colleagues and 
I at the State House 
worked hard to bring 
some relief to Maine 
residents. One part of 
that effort is the prop-
erty tax rebate. People 
who qualify for the 
Homestead Exemp-
tion—that’s Mainers 
who have owned their 
home for at least one 
year and live here full-
time—will be getting 
a $100 rebate check 
from the state. Checks 
are going out now, so 
if you haven’t received 
yours yet, you should 
soon. At this time of 
year, $100 can help so 
many Maine families 
put fuel in the furnace, 
gas in the car, or food 
on the table. For more 
information, you can 
visit the State Trea-
surer’s https://www.
maine.gov/treasurer/
property_tax_relief/
index.html.

One of the best 
ways we can invest in 
our future is by invest-
ing in our kids and 
their education. But 
for many Maine stu-
dents, circumstances 
outside school and 
outside of their con-
trol can hurt their abil-
ity to focus on their 
studies. That’s why 
this year, I’ve spon-
sored a bill that would 
help at-risk kids get 
a good education. LD 
1916, “An Act To In-
crease High School 
Graduation Rates for 
Students Experienc-
ing Homelessness or 
in Foster Care,” would 
provide critical sup-
port to some of our 
most vulnerable 
young Mainers. Re-
cent statistics show 
that more than 2,000 
students across Main-
eexperience home-
lessness, and approx-
imately 1,900 Maine 
kids are in the foster 
care system. That’s a 
lot of kids who need 
an extra hand finding 
stability. We ought to 
be doing all we can 
to set them on a good 
path. 

Another major is-
sue we’ve been work-
ing on in Augusta is 
investing in career 
and technical educa-
tion. For years, young 
adults were told the 
best way to secure a 
good career was to get 
a college degree. This 
advice simply wasn’t 
the right fit for every-

one and has created 
a shortage of skilled 
workers for many in-
dustries. That’s having 
real impacts across 
the state — includ-
ing increased costs for 
road work. We need to 
make sure our young 
people know about all 
their career options, 
so they can choose a 
path that works for 
them. We also need to 
make sure our schools 
and training programs 
are working with lo-
cal businesses, so the 
workers we’re training 
are ready for the jobs 
that are out there. By 
ensuring cooperation 
between local training 
and local businesses, 
we invest in creating 
a strong, stable econ-
omy for our whole 
state. 

This legislative 
session is scheduled 
to wrap up in mid-
April, and we’ve got 
a lot of work to cov-
er between now and 
then. I look forward 
to keeping you up-
dated about what I’m 
working on in Augus-
ta. If you have any 
questions or ideas to 
share, you can always 
email me atnathan.
l ibby@legislature.
maine.gov or call my 
office at (207) 287-
1515. 

Sen. Nate Lib-
by (D-Androscoggin) 
represents Maine Sen-
ate District 21 which 
comprises the City of 
Lewiston

Citizens deliver over 250 signatures 
to close waste loophole  

On Monday, Jan-
uary 13, a group of 
residents who live next 
door to a State-owned 
landfill delivered pe-
titions with over 250 
signatures to change an 
important waste rule, to 
the Department of En-

vironmental Protection 
in Augusta. Residents 
held a press conference 
outside the DEP before 
heading inside to deliv-
er the petitions. 

Currently a loop-
hole in the State’s waste 
regulations allows out-
of-state waste to be fun-
neled through process-
ing facilities in Maine 
and become classified as 
Maine-generated waste. 
Neighbors of the State-

owned Juniper Ridge 
Landfill (JRL) collect-
ed 250 signatures call-
ing on the DEP to close 
that loophole and keep 
out-of-state waste out 
of Maine as the rule in-
tended. 

The petitions call 
on the DEP to close the 
loophole in the defini-
tion of Maine-generated 
waste and to require the 
consideration of envi-

ronmental justice when 
determining the benefit 
of licensing landfills. 

Best
weekly 
Source

for Arts, 
Music and 
Theater -

YOUR
Hometown Paper!

from the University of 
Denver, and a Ph.D. 
in Law and Public Pol-
icy from Northeastern 
University, where he 
taught Economics.  In 
addition, he attended 
the Columbia Business 
School and Massachu-
setts’s Institute of Tech-
nology earning certi-
fications in Corporate 
Finance and Supply 
Chain Management.

“Dr. Duah will be 
an incredible asset to 
Androscoggin as our 
healthcare delivery sys-
tem in Maine and the 
United States is chang-
ing at an unprecedent-
ed rate” said President 
and CEO, Ken Albert.“ 
We are pleased that he 
has joined our dynam-
ic senior team in this 
newly created position 
that will strengthen our 
capacity to collaborate 
with other health care 
providers to advance 
value-added programs 
that will drive positive 
change for our patients 
and providers,” said Al-
bert. 

A n d r o s c o g g i n 
Home Healthcare and 
Hospice is the largest, 
non-profit indepen-
dent home health and 
hospice organization in 
the state. They focus on 
health—not illness—
by making each indi-
vidual’s quality of life 
the best it can be. To 
learn more about An-
droscoggin, please visit 
www.androcoggin.org 
or call the Marketing 
and Development Of-
fice at 777.7740 ext. 
1405

Newsmakers, Names & Faces



 Page 3Thursday, January 23, 2020

Rosemarie G. Sheline, DDS • Calvin Kenley, DMD 

207-784-2211
110 Canal Street, Lewiston  
maplewaydentalcare.com

YOUR SMILE. OUR PRIORITY.

Welcoming new patients • Emergencies seen the same dayMaine Mariners ticket giveaway!
Visit www.facebook.com/GorhamWeekly for details!

Governor’s Address: “Made for Maine Health 
Coverage Act” will improve health insurance

C a m p a i g n i n g 
across the state in 
2018, I met so many 
people worried that 
they’ll never be able 
to afford health care. 

Small business 
owners bracing for 
unpredictable hikes 
in costs for the health 
insurance their em-
ployees all need to 
stay healthy and stay 
working.

Seniors who are 
rationing prescription 
drug medications – or 
worse, going without 
because of the high 
costs. 

From Abbot to 
York to Baileyville 
and Winslow and ev-
ery town in between, 
the most common 
thing keeping Maine 
people up at night 
is the cost of health 
care.

I remembered 
these people when, 
on my first day in of-
fice over a year ago, 
we expanded Maine-
Care by Executive Or-
der. More than 57,000 
people now have 
accessed life-saving 
health care coverage. 

I remembered 

Governor Janet Mills

them when last ses-
sion we enacted LD 
1 to protect coverage 
regardless of pre-exist-
ing conditions and en-
sure that Maine people 
have necessary mental 
health, pediatric care, 
maternal care and sub-
stance use disorder 
treatment. 

I remembered 
them when we enacted 
a comprehensive pre-
scription drug package 
to make prescription 
drugs more affordable 
and when we restored 
the Maine Drugs for 
the Elderly Program 
that serves 1,800 more 
seniors in the biennial 
budget.

While we have 
made substantial prog-
ress in expanding ac-
cess to health care, our 
health insurance sys-
tem is still confusing, 
difficult to use, and so 
expensive. 

Thousands of 
Maine people who do 
have health insurance 
are falling through the 
cracks every day just 
trying to navigate the 
system. Not only that, 
but then they got to 
afford the health care 

they need to live, work 
and raise their families 
in Maine. 

Maine’s small 
businesses and self-em-
ployed people are 
struggling to cope with 
ever-increasing costs 
to provide health care 
coverage. 

For these reasons, 
I have introduced leg-
islation, sponsored by 
Senate President Troy 
Jackson and Speaker 
Sara Gideon, to im-
prove health insurance 
for Maine people and 
small businesses – all 
without any state tax 
dollars. 

This bill is called 
the “Made for Maine 
Health Coverage 
Act” because it sets 
Maine-specific deduct-
ibles and copays, it of-
fers a Maine solution 

for small businesses, 
and it creates a Mar-
ketplace designed to 
best meet the needs of 
Maine people.

Among other 
things, the bill requires 
health plans to cover 
the first primary care 
visit and behavioral 
health visit each year 
for free – with no de-
ductible, no co-pay, and 
no out-of-pocket costs. 
The second and third 
primary care or behav-
ioral health visits could 
have a co-pay, but the 
deductibles would not 
apply.

This bill will also 
allow Maine people to 
shop for and compare 
plans by creating “clear 
choice designs” — 
health plans with the 
same deductibles, co-
pays and out-of-pocket 
limits for the most com-
monly used services.

Maine’s small 
group market has seen 
increasing premiums 
and decreasing enroll-
ment, making it very 
difficult for small busi-
nesses to offer cover-
age to their employees.

Our bill will pool 
insurance plans and 

premiums for individ-
uals and small busi-
nesses, creating a com-
bined, larger and more 
stable pool of enroll-
ees to stem increasing 
costs. 

The bill will also 
extend reinsurance for 
the first time to small 
businesses – that’s the 
program that helps 
insurers cover the pa-
tients who need the 
most expensive treat-
ments –  to lower their 
premiums. It’s funded 
by the federal govern-
ment and by current 
fees in Maine’s reinsur-
ance program. 

These two provi-
sions of the Made for 
Maine Health Coverage 
Act will take effect only 
if we determine that 
they will in fact stabi-
lize and reduce small 
businesses’ monthly 
premiums. 

The bill will also 
move Maine toward 
a State-Based Mar-
ketplace. That means 
Maine will conduct its 
own education, in-per-
son consumer assis-
tance, and outreach 
on coverage – putting 
us in the driver’s seat 

when it comes to 
helping Maine people 
learn about options 
and sign up for health 
care.

This move is 
more important than 
ever before, with legal 
and political challeng-
es every day to the Af-
fordable Care Act and 
to the health care that 
thousands of Maine 
people rely on. 

While Maine-
Care expansion, LD1 
and the prescription 
drug reform package 
have helped thou-
sands of Maine peo-
ple by giving them 
access to health care 
and strengthening 
their health care pro-
tections, the Made for 
Maine Coverage Act is 
another important step 
forward in improving 
Maine’s health care 
system for our people 
and for our small busi-
nesses — all without 
any state tax dollars.

We are anticipat-
ing bipartisan support 
for this bill and I look 
forward to hearing 
from you and to work-
ing with the Legisla-
ture to enact it.

‘Advanced High Pressure Boiler 
Operator’ course offered at CMCC

The Center for 
Workforce & Profes-
sional Development at 
Central Maine Commu-
nity College (CMCC) 
will offer an Advanced 
High Pressure Boiler 
Operator course start-
ing on Wednesday, Feb-
ruary 12 from 6 to 9 
p.m., and running until 
May 6.

This higher level 
technical course is de-
signed to prepare high 
pressure boiler opera-
tors, currently licensed 
in the state of Maine, for 

the 3rd or 2nd class sta-
tionary steam engineer 
exam. Instruction topics 
include boiler construc-
tion, steam and water 
fittings, water treatment, 
steam management and 
efficiency, and diagnos-
ing systems.

The cost of the 
class is $600 and in-
cludes all instructional 

materials. For more in-
formation or to register, 
please contact CMCC’s 
Center for Workforce & 
Professional Develop-
ment at 207-755-5280, 
emailworkforcedevel-
opment@cmcc.edu or 
visit www.cmcc.edu/
p r o f e s s i o n a l d e v e l -
opment.Registration 
deadline is February 6.

Letter to Editor
We want to make 

the world better and 
to diminish carbon 
emissions, which are 
destroying our atmo-
sphere and causing 
climate change. The 
three energy sources 
that will take Maine 
into the carbon-free 
future are hydroelec-
tric power, biomass, 
and wind. We need 
these energy sources. 
Our world is being de-
stroyed by this horrible 
byproduct. biomass 
is one energy source 
that can help Maine 
become carbon neu-
tral by 2040. First, bio-
mass is an organic sub-
stance that has stored 
sunlight in the form 
of chemical energy. 
Biomass fuels include 
wood, wood waste, 
straw, manure, sugar 

cane, and many oth-
er byproducts from a 
variety of agricultural 
processes. Also, Maine 
has a lot of trees. 
We can always plant 
more trees as well as 
continuing to plant 
corn. We can burn 
this corn and produce 
heat which can pro-
duce energy; biomass 
is energy for Maine. 
Hydroelectric power 
would also help Maine 
to become carbon 
neutral. Hydroelectric 
energy is renewable, 
and it uses the Earth’s 
water to generate elec-
tricity. Also, the sun is 

shining, and the water 
evaporates from the 
earth’s surface, forms 
clouds and then falls 
back to the earth in the 
form of rain and snow.  
For this reason, riv-
ers and lakes that are 
typically leveraged to 
generate hydroelec-
tric power will never 
disappear. The energy 
source is wind. Wind 
energy is a form of so-
lar energy. Wind ener-
gy describes the pro-
cess by which wind is 
used to generate elec-
tricity. Climate change 
is real. 
By Noah Hand, Portland
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What’s Going On

Voted by Market  
Study as Best  

Insurance Agency  
in Greater L/A for  

the 7th year  
running!

WHY PEOPLE CHOOSE
CHAMPOUX INSURANCE

STEPHEN NAGY
Personal Lines Agent

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE
DELIVERING ON THE PROMISE

416 Sabattus St. ~ Lewiston
(207) 783-2246

www.MaineInsuranceOnline.com

“I take the time to find
the most competitive and
comprehensive personal
insurance package for

each client. That’s how I
deliver on the promise.”

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE is pleased 

to announce that Dick Albert has 

re-joined the Agency Team at 

Champoux Insurance. Please give 

Dick a call and put his 30 years of 

experience to work for you.

Call Today

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE
DELIVERING ON THE PROMISE

150 East Avenue ~ Lewiston, ME 04240
(207) 783-2246

www.MaineInsuranceOnline.com

WHY PEOPLE CHOOSE
   CHAMPOUX INSURANCE

“Protecting your assets, by 
finding the right products and 
pricing, is how I deliver on the 
promise.”

Nicole Lajoie
Licensed Agent

The Harlow 14th annual Higher 
Forms of Art exhibition

“In One Ear and Out The Other” by Kiara Lantigua, Senior, Kents Hill School. 
Modeled by Dylan Gifford, teacher at Kents Hill School.

Higher Forms of Art 2019. Photo by Allison McKeen.

The Harlow an-
nounces the 14th an-
nual Higher Forms of 
Art exhibition of art-
work by students from 
area high schools pre-
sented in partnership 
with the University of 
Maine at Augusta for 
the seventh year in a 
row. Higher Forms of 
Art gives emerging 
artists the opportuni-
ty to show their art in 
a professional gallery 
space and offers stu-
dents the experience 
of organizing and in-
stalling a major art 
exhibition. 

Higher Forms of 
Art is on view Feb-
ruary 2 to 23 at the 
Danforth Gallery, lo-
cated at Jewett Hall, 
46 University Drive 
in Augusta. Dan-
forth Gallery hours 
are Monday through 
Thursday, 9 a.m. to 
5 p.m. and Friday 9 
a.m. to 4 p.m. The 
public is invited to 
attend a reception 
for the artists and 
their art instructors 
on Sunday, February 
23 from 3 to 5 p.m. 
(Snow date Monday, 
February 24 from 4 to 
6 p.m.)

Area Maine 
high schools partic-
ipating in Higher 
Forms of Art: Cony 
High School, Au-
gusta; Hall-Dale 

High School, Farming-
dale; Gardiner Area 
High School, Gardin-
er; Kents Hill School, 
Kents Hill; Maine Arts 
Academy, Sidney; Ma-
ranacook Community 
High School, Readfield; 
Richmond High School, 
Richmond.

The Harlow is 
home of the KVAA, 
a membership based 
501(c)3 nonprofit ded-
icated to connecting 
and celebrating art, 
artists, and community. 
They have owned and 
operated the Harlow 
Gallery in downtown 
historic Hallowell since 
1963. 

The University 
of Maine at Augus-
ta (UMA) transforms 
the lives of students 
of every age and back-
ground across the 
State of Maine and be-
yond through access to 
high-quality distance 
and on-site education, 
excellence in student 
support, civic engage-
ment, and professional 
and liberal arts pro-
grams.

The UMA Art Pro-
gram is an interdisciplin-
ary program focused on 
multiple areas of the vi-
sual arts, including tra-
ditional and new media. 
Courses include art his-
tory, ceramics, drawing, 
media arts, painting, 
photography, printmak-

ing, and sculpture. 
Those studying at 
UMA will find ways 
to express ideas vi-
sually and learn to 
problem-solve, col-
laborate, and think 
critically.  These skills 
allow a UMA gradu-
ate of the Arts Pro-
gram to be uniquely 
ready to respond to 
the needs of the fu-
ture and, as an artist, 
contribute to new and 
evolving economic 
and social realities. 

The Harlow is 
supported by the City 
of Hallowell, Dirigo 
Capital Advisors, Ken-
nebec Savings Bank, 
the Roxanne Quimby 
Foundation and by 
our members. 2019 
Season Sponsors are 
Camden National 
Bank, Capitol Dental 
Care, Chris Walters 
Productions, Great 
Gatherings, Eaton 
Peabody Attorneys at 
Law and Scrummy 
Afters Candy Shoppe. 
Programming is fund-
ed in part by the Maine 
Community Founda-
tion, the Margaret E. 
Burnham Charitable 
Trust, and by a Part-
nership Grant from 
the Maine Arts Com-
mission, an indepen-
dent state agency sup-
ported by the National  
Endowment for the 
Arts.

Maine CASA to 
hold Spring training 

Interested in 
speaking up for a 
Maine foster child? 
The Maine Court Ap-
pointed Special Advo-
cates (CASA) Program 
is holding its spring 
training for volunteer 
advocates March 17 
through 20 in the Au-
gusta area.  The four-
day training is free. At-
tendees learn about all 
aspects of child advo-
cacy work in order to 
be certified as a volun-
teer guardian ad litem 
in the Maine District 
Courts.  

Maine CASAs are 
community volunteers 
who are appointed to 
serve as guardians ad 
litem (GALs) for chil-
dren whose parents 
are involved in a child 
protection case.  The 
foundation of the CA-
SA’s work is learning 
about the case and 
then advising the judge 
in writing of what he/

she believes is in the 
child’s best interest. 

CASAs come from 
a wide variety of pro-
fessional and personal 
backgrounds and are 
guided throughout 
the process by staff at-
torneys.  CASAs bring 
their own unique per-
spectives to their work 
as volunteers. 

Last year, hun-
dreds of children in-
volved in a child pro-
tection case had a 
volunteer CASA who 
served as the child’s 
voice in court. Right 
now, there are more 
foster children than 
CASA volunteers.  If 
you have a big heart 
and are willing to 
speak up for a Maine 
child, apply to become 
a CASA volunteer. You 
do not need any special 
training to apply oth-
er than having a high 
school diploma or GED 
equivalent.  You must 

also be over 21.  Along 
with the application, 
you will need to pro-
vide three references 
and must complete a 
background check that 
includes disclosing any 
criminal or child pro-
tection history. 

Are you ready to 
stand up for a child 
who needs you?  If so, 
we hope you can join 
us for our March 17 
through 20 training.  
You can find out more 
about the Maine CASA 
Program and the appli-
cation by visiting our 
website at www.casa-
ofmaine.org.  Please 
“like” us on Facebook 
at Maine CASA. 

For more infor-
mation about be-
coming a volunteer, 
contact Maine CASA 
Legal Services Advisor 
Darren Defoe, Esq. at 
213-2864 or e-mail: 
darren.defoe@courts.
maine.gov

‘Bartending Basics’ 
course offered at CMCC

The Center for 
Workforce & Profes-
sional Development at 
Central Maine Commu-
nity College (CMCC) 
will offer a Bartending 
Basics course on Thurs-
day evenings starting 
February 13 to March 
12, from 5 to 8 p.m.

A hands-on pour-
ing lab, this course is 
designed to get you up 
to speed quickly with 
the proper training 
you will need to be a 
fast and efficient bar-
tender. Learn how to 
handle an array of dif-

ferent bottles shapes 
and sizes and all of the 
bar tools you would 
find behind any given 
bar. Along with the fun 
and often competitive 
pouring labs, you’ll 
also learn about mixes, 
garnishes, and recipes, 
glassware, tools of the 
trade and speed, steps 
of opening and closing 
a bar, handling diffi-
cult situations related 
to alcohol, and build-
ing customer rapport.

The cost of the 
class is $259 and in-
cludes all instructional 

materials. For more in-
formation or to register, 
please contact CMCC’s 
Center for Workforce & 
Professional Develop-
ment at 207-755-5280, 
emailworkforcedevel-
opment@cmcc.edu or 
visit www.cmcc.edu/
pro fes s iona ldeve l -
opment.Registration 
deadline is February 
6.

Send all items for
Names & Faces

to editor.
Deadline is

Friday by five.
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Blanchard’s Cash Fuel
#2 Heating Oil and K-1
Off Road Diesel (Dyed)
On Road Diesel (Clear)

Propane

225-3588
3 Conant Road, Turner

(on the Auburn/Turner Line)

Don’t Shiver...We Deliver!
www.blanchardscashfuel.com

We bring health care to you. 
Skilled medical care in the comfort of your own home

+  Recovery from illness or injury

+ Chronic condition management

+ Hospice care + Hospice House

+ Telehealth technology

+ Pediatric care

We accept all insurances. 

15 Strawberry Ave, Lewiston, ME • 207-777-7740 • www.androscoggin.org

See Grant, page 13

Petitions to correct injustice 
in State waste policy accepted
On January 13, a 

group of people from 
communities impacted 
by waste operations 
delivered petitions 
with over 250 signa-
tures to the Depart-
ment of Environmental 
Protection. Don’t Waste 
ME group members Ed 
Spencer, Bill Lippin-
cott, and Hillary Lister, 
and Penobscot Nation 
Tribal Ambassador 
Maulian Dana gathered 
at the DEP office (link 
to video http://penbay.
org/waste/landfills/
Maine_Waste_petition_
Pt1.2.mp4).

The group called 
on the State to close 
loopholes in the defini-
tion of Maine-generated 
waste and require the 
consideration of envi-
ronmental justice when 
determining the benefit 
of licensing landfills.

Maulian Dana 

spoke on the need for 
the law and rule chang-
es, (Link to video http://
penbay.org/waste/land-
fills/Maine_Waste_peti-
tion_Pt1.2.mp4explain-
ing), “The Penobscot 
Nation is happy to sup-
port this effort. Our Di-
rector of Natural Re-
sources, John Banks, 
provided testimony and 
we supported him on 
that on LD 401 in the 
last session, and we real-
ly see this as a natural fit 
for us to support. Maine 
is our sacred homeland 
and has been before 
statehood even, so it 
makes sense to keep it 
clean and pristine, and 
certainly not accepting 
waste from other plac-
es. And I think this goes 
hand in hand with bills 
from last session having 
to do with water quality 
and sustenance fishing. 
Obviously, we’re deal-

ing with Juniper Ridge 
Landfill and the rami-
fications on the health 
of the Penobscot River 
where we live.”

Hundreds of thou-
sands of tons of waste 
from out-of-state are 
being dumped at the 
State-owned Juniper 
Ridge Landfill in Old 
Town, with the types 
and amounts of waste 
increasing each year. 
Leachate from the 
landfill is discharged 
into the Penobscot 
River with inadequate 
treatment and ex-
tremely limited test-
ing.

A loophole in 
Maine’s waste regula-
tions allows out-of-state 
waste to be funneled 
through processing fa-
cilities in Maine and 
become classified as 
Maine-generated waste. 

Auburn Ski Association 
scholarships awarded

C o n g r a t u l a -
tions to 2019 Edward 
Little High School 
graduates Christian 
Beliveau and Anna-
belle Soucie, who 
each received a $500 
Auburn Ski Associ-
ation Scholarship at 
Lost Valley recently.

Christian Be-
liveau is attending 
the University of 
Maine at Farmington 
and is enrolled in the 
Elementary Educa-
tion program.   While 
at Edward Little, he 
earned an A average 
while taking a mixture 
of honors and college 
preparatory courses.  
He was very involved 
in the Edward Little 
community, as well as 
a three-sport athlete. 
Christian was the cap-
tain of the varsity soc-
cer team, the alpine 
racing team, and the 
baseball team.  He is 
dedicated, hardwork-

ing and always leads 
by example. 

Annabelle Soucie 
is attending the Uni-
versity of Maine at Or-
ono, is enrolled in the 
Electrical Engineering 
Technology program, 
and received the Uni-
versity of Maine Pulp 
and Paper Foundation 
Scholarship.  While 
at Edward Little, An-
nabelle was a mem-
ber of the National 
Honor Society for 
two years and served 
as the Treasurer her 
senior year.  She was 
involved with the al-
pine skiing and la-
crosse teams, serving 
as captain of the al-
pine skiing team her 
senior year.  Anna-
belle is also a life-long 
member of the Girl Sc
outs.                                                            

The annual ASA 
Scholarships are an-

nounced at the June 
graduation, and are 
awarded after the re-
cipients successfully 
complete their first se-
mester of college.  Au-
burn Ski Association 
provides financial 
support for Alpine 
and Nordic race pro-
grams at Edward 
Little High School 
and the Auburn Mid-
dle School, as well as 
organizations such as 
the Lost Valley Racing 
Club and the Merrick 
Chadbourne Learn-
to-Ski and Ride Pro-
gram at Lost Val-
ley. To learn more 
about Auburn Ski 
Association go to au-
burnskiassociation.
com, www.facebook.
com/AuburnSkiAs-
sociation,info@au-
burnskiassociation.
com, or call Kevin 
Arel at 786-3430.

United Way of Androscoggin 
County receives Grant

Avangrid Foun-
dation in partnership 
with Central Maine 
Power, the local affiliate 
of AVANGRID in Maine 
has gifted $10,000 in 
grant funding to Unit-
ed Way of Androscog-
gin County in support 
of homeless youth. This 
2020 partnership aligns 
with the Avangrid Foun-
dation’s mission to sup-
port unmet needs in 
Maine where there is 
the most risk.

United Way will 
use the funds to support 
programs for runaway 
and homeless youth at 
New Beginnings, Inc., 
a long-time United Way 
community partner 
based in Lewiston. New 
Beginnings operates the 
only youth shelter in 
Maine licensed for 24-
hour care, along with 
housing, counseling, 
and outreach services 
for young people who 
are at risk for or expe-
riencing homelessness.  
Helping approximately 
700 children, teens, and 
young adults each year, 
they focus on the safety, 
connection, and growth 
that all individuals need 
to thrive. 

Joleen Bedard, 
Executive Director for 
United Way of Andro-
scoggin County, stated, 
“We are grateful for the 
continued support from 
Avangrid Foundation. 
United Way of Andro-
scoggin County’s mis-
sion is to increase the 
organizational capacity 
to care for one anoth-
er. We do this by fund-
ing several initiatives 

including early child-
hood education, serv-
ing seniors, and helping 
homeless youth–which 
this grant directly im-
pacts.”

United Way of An-
droscoggin County sup-
ports over 30,000 in-
dividuals and families 
in the Androscoggin 
and Oxford counties 
through their partner 
agencies. As a health 
and human service orga-
nization, United Way of 
Androscoggin County’s 
impact areas include fi-
nancial stability, health, 
and education. To learn 
more, please visit their 
website at www.united-
wayandro.org. United 
Way also supports 211 
Maine, which is a free, 
confidential informa-
tion and referral service 
that connects people of 
all ages across Maine 
to local services. 211 

Maine is available 24 
hours a day, seven days 
a week. You can reach 
211 by dialing 2-1-1, 
by texting your zip code 
to 898-211, or by visit-
ing www.211maine.org.

Since 1980, New 
Beginnings, Inc. has 
been partnering with 
youth to create lasting 
change, so all youth 
have a safe place to 
live and opportunities 
to grow. New Begin-
nings works with young 
people, their families, 
and other providers to 
ensure that vulnerable 
youth in Maine have 
access to the safe hous-
ing, supportive services, 
and positive relation-
ships that they need 
to become healthy 
and stable adults. To 
learn more, please 
visit www.newbegin-
maine.org or 

‘Building Your Professional Brand’ 
course offered at CMCC

The Center for 
Workforce & Profes-
sional Development 
at Central Maine 
Community Col-
lege (CMCC) will 
offer the Building 
Your Profession-
al Brand course on 
Thursday, February 13 
from 2:30 to 4:30 p.m.

This course is in-
tended for individuals 
entering the workforce 
or anyone who wants 
to improve their overall 
professional persona. It 
focuses on developing 
a professional persona 
while showcasing the 
real you. Participants 

are guided through 
several exercises which 
look at how they proj-
ect themselves out in 
the world both phys-
ically and profession-
ally. Participants walk 
away with meaningful 
tools to begin execut-
ing on their goals that 
build their brand.

The cost of the 
class is $69 and in-
cludes materials. For 

more information 
or to register, please 
contact CMCC’s Cen-
ter for Workforce & 
Professional Devel-
opment at 207-755-
5280, emailwork-
forcedevelopment@
cmcc.edu  or vis-
it www.cmcc.edu/
professionaldevel-
opment.Registration 
deadline is February 
6.

See Petitions, page 10

What’s Going On

Like us on Facebook! 
Facebook.com/GorhamWeeklyDon’t miss our weekly giveaways!



www.marcositalian.com 

783-0336
12 Mollison Way, Lewiston 

An Italian experience since 1978

- Marcos Lewiston

LUNCH BUFFET 
Monday-Friday 11am-2pm

WE CATER 
TO YOU!

 
Out of house!Out of house!

3 party rooms in house!3 party rooms in house!
Party Platters to go!Party Platters to go!

$10 OFF$10 OFF
  $35 order,$35 order,  4 - 8 pm, 4 - 8 pm, Mon - ThursMon - Thurs

Expires March 31, 2020

The Theater Project in Brunswick 
presents “The 39 Steps”

The Theater 
Project in Brunswick 
is delighted to pres-
ent “The 39 Steps” 
written by Patrick 
Barlow and directed 
by Theater Project 
Artistic Director, Al 
Miller.  Opening on 
January 31, “The 39 
Steps” is a rollicking 
good time, a wit-
ty and clever riff on 
Alfred Hitchcock’s 

1935 film of the same 
name. Don’t miss 
this fast-paced romp 
which follows hero 
Richard Hannay as 
he tries valiantly to 
solve the mystery of 
“The 39 Steps” and 
to clear his name of 
any wrongdoing! It’s 
a spy story, a love 
story, and a comedy 
featuring four actors 
who tirelessly try to 

dupe, follow and flee 
from one another in 
an entangled web of 
adventures. Theater 
fans of all ages will 
find this show an ab-
solute pleasure; be 
sure to get your tick-
ets soon and come 
see “The 39 Steps” 
at The Theater Proj-
ect!  We can’t think 
of a more enjoyable 
and entertaining way 
to warm up a winter 
weekend.

“The 39 Steps” 
opens at The The-
ater Project on Fri-
day, January 31 and 
runs for three con-
secutive weekends. 
Everyone is welcome 
to attend an opening 
night reception with 
refreshments and an 
opportunity to meet 
the cast, crew and di-
rector after the show. 

P e r f o r m a n c e 
times are Thursdays, 
Fridays and Satur-
days at 7:30 p.m. and 
Sundays at 2 p.m. 
Tickets are $20 for 
adults, $15 for se-
niors and students, 
$10 for children (12 
and under; kids un-
der 2 are free as long 
as they sit on a pa-
tron’s lap); top level 
seating in the theater 
is always Pay-What-
You-Want.  Tickets 
are available anytime 
at theaterproject.
com.

Sexy Laundry opens Friday at 
The Public Theatre

Russell Berrigan as Henry and Maura O’Brien as Alice 
in Sexy Laundry  

The most perfect 
“date night” show The 
Public Theatre has 
ever produced opens 
Friday. Don’t miss the 
hilarious and touching 
comedy Sexy Laundry, 
playing January 24 
through February 2 at 
The Public Theatre.

The routines of 
kids and daily life have 
taken their toll on Al-
ice and Henry. Hen-
ry, an engineer with 
little sense of adven-
ture, would prefer to 
just watch his favorite 
news show without be-
ing interrupted. Alice 
wants that spark they 
once had long ago. 
Armed with a library 
copy of Sex for Dum-
mies, they check in to 
a luxury hotel to rekin-
dle their romance.

Funny, lovable and 
filled with knowing 
chuckles, Henry and 
Alice’s touching redis-
covery of themselves 
and each other will put 
a smile on your face, 
a lump in your throat 

and possibly a new 
spring in your step. 
You won’t see a funni-
er, more entertaining 
or true to life show this 
theatre season. 

Sexy Laundry will 
be performed at The 
Public Theatre, Lewis-
ton/Auburn’s Profes-
sional Theatre, Janu-
ary 24 thru February 2. 
Thurs-Sat at 7:30pm, 
Sun at 2pm with a Sat 
matinee on February 1 
at 3pm. Tickets: $25 

Adults, $22 groups.  
For tickets visit the-
publictheatre.org or 
call 782-3200. The 
Theatre is located at 
31 Maple St. Lewiston.

Season Under-
writers: Platz Associ-
ates, Sun Journal, Aus-
tin Associates, Maine 
Magazine and Gleason 
Media Services.

Corporate Spon-
sors: Cross Insurance, 
Mainebiz, Warp + 
Weft.

Arts &
EntertainmentEntertainment
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1052 Minot Ave.
Auburn

783-6885 
macsgrill.com

Looking for experienced  

LINE COOKS/
CHEFS
Salary based  

on experience
Apply in person

L/A’s number one steakhouse for over 20 years.

“Always one of my favorite places 
to eat in the area. Food is always 

excellent!! And the drinks!”

Arts & 
EntertainmentEntertainment

Maine State Music Theatre and The 
Public Theatre announce partnership

This June, Maine 
State Music The-
atre (MSMT) in Bruns-
wick and The Pub-
lic Theatre (TPT) in 
Lewiston will combine 
their artistic talents 
and produce a musi-
cal The Public Theatre 
stage. 

Last summer, the 
two theatres partnered 
together for the first 
time to bring Grease 
the Musical to the 
stage. Playing to sold 
out houses, over 4,500 
people saw the show.

This summer they 
will partner once again 
to produce the longest 
running off-Broadway 
revue in history, I Love 
You, You’re Perfect, 
Now Change. The show 
will run June 17 – 29, 
2020 and will broaden 
the offerings for The 
Public Theatre, which 
does not typically pres-
ent musicals, and allow 

Maine State Music The-
atre to expand its reach 
into the Lewiston/Au-
burn area.

The hilarious musi-
cal looks at love in all its 
forms: dating, mating, 
marriage, parenthood 
and even pick-up tech-
niques of the geriatric 
set. Filled with catchy, 
clever songs including 
“Always a Bridesmaid,” 
(about a closet full of 
ugly bridesmaid dress-
es), “The Baby Song” 
(about a new father 
who can’t stop speak-
ing in baby talk), “On 
the Highway of Love” 
(about a henpecked 
hubby who comes 
into his own when he 
gets behind a wheel), 
and “Marriage Tango” 
(about two bone-weary 
parents who attempt to 
find time for sex), this 
witty, fun and insightful 
musical will leave audi-
ences feeling, “This is 

Big Nite O’ Blues II

This time of year, 
cabin fever can easily 
start to set in. Don’t 
let this happen to you! 
It doesn’t matter if it’s 
cold outside; Big Nite 
O’ Blues II will get your 
corpuscles hoppin’!  JC 
(Jeff Christiansen); 
‘Lunchpail’ Jere De-

Waters; Jeff Davsion 
and Rob Babson will 
be serving up blues, 
R&B and such; aa roots 
music featuring cool 
tunes with hot vocals.

The Village Coffee 
House in New Glouces-
ter is a great, intimate 
setting to settle in and 

hear some fine, fine 
music. Let’s have a 
ball! Saturday, Febru-
ary 1, 7:30 p.m., 19 
Gloucester Hill Road, 
New Gloucester. Tick-
ets are $10 at the door. 
For more information, 
Julie Fraliclh 653-
4823. 

Maine art teachers to show 
work at the Saco Museum 

Piper Bolduc, Annie’s Garden, watercolor batik, 2019.

The Saco Muse-
um is pleased to pres-
ent It’s Natural:  Art 
by Art Teachers, an ex-
hibition by the Maine 
Art Education Associa-
tion.  Works by mem-
bers of MAEA will be 
on display at the Saco 
Museum from January 
31 until March 27.  It’s 
Natural:  Art by Art 
Teachers includes 
paintings, prints, sculp-
ture, photographs, and 
fiber arts created by vi-
sual art teachers from 
throughout the state.  
MAEA members are 
committed to excel-
lence in art education 
and passionate about 
their own work.  The 
opening reception will 
take place on Saturday, 
February 1 from 1 to 3 
p.m.

The Maine Art Ed-
ucation Association is 
a statewide profes-
sional organization 
whose members are 
committed to excel-

lence in visual arts 
education.  MAEA wel-
comes Visual Art edu-
cators from Pre-Kin-
dergarten through 
Grade 12, higher ed-
ucation, art education 
students, museum ed-
ucators and retired art 
educators.  For more 
information, visit their 
website at www.ae-
forme.org.

The Dyer Li-
brary/Saco Muse-
um is located at 371 
Main Street (Route 
1) in historic down-
town Saco, Maine.  
Free parking. Muse-
um is handicapped 
accessible.  Museum 
Hours and Admission: 
Tuesday, Wednes-
day, Thursday 12 to 
4 p.m.; Friday 12 to 8 
p.m. (FREE from 4 to 
8 p.m.); Saturday 10 
a.m. to 4 p.m.  Regular 
admission: Adults $5; 
Seniors & Students $3; 
Children (7 to 18) $2; 
Children 6 and under, 

no charge.  Admission 
is always free to DL/
SM Card holders and 
their guests. Group 
tour rate available for 
groups of 8 or more.  
Group tours must be 
scheduled in advance. 
For additional infor-
mation about group 
tours, please call 283-
3861, ext. 115 or vis-
itwww.dyerlibrarysa-
comuseum.org

my life!”.
Performances will 

take place at The Pub-
lic Theatre, 31 Ma-
ple Street, Lewiston, 
Maine. Tickets are 
available now at The 
Public Theatre atwww.
t h e p u b l i c t h e a t r e .
org or 207-782-3200 
or at Maine State Mu-
sic Theatre at www.
msmt.org or 207-725-
8769.

Send all 
items for

Arts & Enter-
tainment to 
the editor.

 Deadline is
Friday by 
five pm.
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Gorham Spanish Cooking Night

Girl Scouts of Maine new member 
sign-up events in South Portland

Music fun with Mr. Jeff in Gorham

Come to the Bax-
ter Memorial Library 
and explore a fun 
way to develop ear-
ly literacy skills in 
young children with 
music, dancing, and 

stories, from 6 to 
6:30 p.m. on Janu-
ary 29 and Geared 
toward ages from 
birth to 5, but open 
to all. 

Please note, Mu-

sic Fun with Mr. Jeff 
is not held during 
regular Gorham 
school vacations and 
holidays or when 
they are closed due 
to inclement weather.

Students will learn 
how to make authen-
tic Spanish chorizo 
and will then use that 
chorizo to make an 
outstanding seafood 
paella with shrimp, 
mussels and saffron 
infused rice. This class 
will leave your taste 

buds saying, “olé.” 
Nicholas Orgo is 

the chef and owner of 
M.A.N.E. Catering and 
Event Services and has 
over 20 years of expe-
rience in restaurant 
and catering. 

Wednesday, 2/12, 
6:00pm-8:30pm, GMS, 

$34, includes food fee 
Please note our pol-
icy: Cooking classes 
require a 5-day can-
cellation notice as they 
require the advance 
purchase of perishable 
products. 

Call 747-0174 for 
more information.

Girl Scouts of 
Maine (GSME) an-
nounces that it will 
host New Member 
Sign-Up events for po-
tential members and 
volunteers at locations 
throughout the state 
every month. Below is 
a list of events in your 
area. 

These events will 
bring together girls 
from kindergarten 
through third grade 
and their caregivers, 
and allow them to dis-
cover why Girl Scout-

ing is important to the 
development of girls, 
how it relates to the 
success of young wom-
en today, and the im-
portant role that adults 
play.

“Girl Scouts helps 
girls develop their full 
potential,” says Jo-
anne Crepeau, CEO of 
Girl Scouts of Maine. 
“When a girl becomes 
a Girl Scout, she grows 
into a young woman 
who is self-confident, 
strong and compas-
sionate. She learns 

how to build and 
maintain healthy rela-
tionships. She becomes 
more aware of the 
world around her and 
uses her skills and tal-
ents to make her world 
a better place.”

These New Mem-
ber Sign-Up events are 
just some of the many 
events that GSME will 
be holding this year. 
Here is a list of events 
in your area: January 
13, Pittston-Randolph 
Consolidated School, 

plete US premiere of 
Stephen Edwards Re-
quiem for My Mother 
in Merrill Auditorium. 
In 2017 he conducted 
the Canta Cantemus 
Festival Chorus in Cu-
ernavaca, Mexico and 
led several choral work-
shops as part of the 
ACDA International 
Conductors Exchange 
Program: ICEP of the 
Americas .  Dosman 
frequently presents 
workshops at regional 
and national American 
Choral Directors As-
sociation (ACDA) and 
NAfME conferences. 
His most recent na-
tional appearance was 
at the 2017 National 
ACDA conference in 
Minneapolis, MN as a 
presenter. In addition 
to his presentation, he 
had four USM students 
represent the state of 
Maine and USM in the 
National Intercollegiate 
Unity Honor Choir. In 
2016, Dr. Dosman was 
the guest conductor 
of the Maine All-State 

USM
Continued from page 1

Treble Chorus. He is in 
frequent demand as a 
guest conductor and 
clinician in the state of 
Maine, New England, 
and Latin America. 
Dosman currently has 
guest conducting en-
gagements scheduled 
through 2019. In 2017 
he made his conducting 
debut with the PSO 
and Magic of Christmas 
Chorus and conducted 
portions of the concert 
and will continue to 
serve as chorus master 
this season. Dosman 
an established choral 
conductor- is also a 
skilled as an orches-
tral conductor and has 
increasingly conduct-
ed choral –orchestral 
works. In the spring 
of 2018 he served as 
interim conductor of 
the Southern Maine 
Symphony Orchestra 
(SMSO).

In addition to his 
academic and artis-
tic responsibilities, Dr. 
Dosman is the Maine 
ACDA president, ACDA 
Eastern Division ICEP 

representative and 
serves on the national 
board of the Nation-
al Collegiate Choral 
Organization (NCCO) 
as Maine’s representa-
tive. Prior to his arrival 
to the great state of 
Maine, he was a con-
ducting fellow with the 
Continuo Arts Founda-
tion (Westfield, NJ) and 
was also the director 
of Casita Sings Chil-
dren’s Chorus (Bronx, 
NY). He founded the 
Miami Choral Festival 
in 2008 and was also 
the chairman of the 
Miami-Dade/Monroe 
County region of the 
Florida Vocal Associa-
tion while serving as a 
public school teacher. 
He studied choral con-
ducting with Dr. Dino 
Anagnost at Columbia 
University and Drs. An-
dré Thomas and Kevin 
Fenton at Florida State 
University (FSU).  Prior 
to his graduate studies 
at FSU, he attended 
the Oberlin Conserva-
tory of Music where 
he received his B.M. in 
music education with 
a vocal emphasis. In 
addition to his formal 
education, he had the 
opportunity to attend 
an intensive choral con-
ducting workshop with 
Grammy award win-
ning conductor Charles 
Bruffy.

See Girl Scouts, page 16

Yoga
Continued from page 1

mind. Sign up ahead to 
save your spot for this 
unique and deeply relax-
ing experience. Cost is 
$20. For more informa-
tion, visit https://www.
gorhamyogacompany.
com, email gorhamyo-
gaco@gmail.com or find 
Gorham Yoga Company 
on Facebook.

See all of this week’s stories  
and ads online. Free!

www.GorhamWeekly.com

©2020. Subway® is a Registered Trademark of Subway IP Inc. ©2020 Subway IP Inc

FEBRUARY IS 
FRIENDSHIP 
MONTH-LET’S 
CELEBRATE 
TOGETHER AT 
SUBWAY!

LET US CATER YOUR 
NEXT PARTY OR EVENT!

February is Friendship 
Month—Lets celebrate 
together! Choose 
Subway to cater your 
Super Bowl party or any 
other gathering or event! 

Like us on Facebook! 
Facebook.com/GorhamWeekly

Join Us at Maine CASA'S 
Spring training    

March 17-20, 2020

Apply at
www.casaofmaine.org
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“Well worth the short drive from Lewiston”
Open Every Day! 271 Maine Street, Route 26, Poland

998-5390

www.shakerhilloutdoors.com

HELMET AUDIO SYSTEMS

Great Christmas Gifts!

• Snowmobilers
• Skiers
• ATV & UTV Riders
• Cyclists

Also available in headsets for:

• Construction Workers

• Landscapers

• Pit Crew

• and more

2 Way Communications • Cell phone Compatible • Bluetooth MP3 Audio

STAY SAFE AND ENJOY YOUR RIDE!

Snowmobile Helmets
FXR - HJC - CKX - GMAX - SCORPION

 Sizes Youth to 5XL

U-Clear Helmet 
Communicators

Organic Vegan Hair Color

with Peg Montoya

Hair Among Friends • 232 Center St. • Auburn • 753-9368

$70 Color
Cut & 
StyleFULL Gray 

Coverage!

Introduction to Crochet: 
Session I in Gorham

Reggie Burrows Hodges: Intersection of Color 
at the Press Hotel in Portland 

The Press Hotel 
and Erin Hutton Projects 
presents Reggie Burrows 
Hodges: Intersection of 
Color at the Press Hotel 
in Portland from Janu-
ary 17 to March 27. The 
opening reception will 
take place Friday, Febru-
ary 7 from 6 to 8 p.m. 

Reggie Burrows 
Hodges  is a narrative 
figurative painter whose 
work centers around 
visual metaphor and 
storytelling. He works 
primarily large-scale on 
raw canvas, wood and 
rag paper with acrylic 
and pastel — exploring 
themes such as identi-
ty, truth, surveillance, 
and often childhood 
memories. As a meth-
od, Hodges paints from 
a black ground, devel-
oping the environment 
around the figure so it 
emerges from its sur-
roundings, examining 
the possibility that we 
are all products of our 
environment. Hodges 
attended the Universi-
ty of Kansas studying 
theatre and film. He is 
currently an adjunct 
professor at Maine Col-
lege of Art teaching in 
Animation and Game 
Art. Hodges has been 
the recipient of numer-
ous artist residencies 
including the Ellis-Be-

auregard Foundation, 
Stephen Pace House, 
Monson Arts and recip-
ient of the Ellis-Beaure-
gard Fellowship in the 
Visual Arts. 

His upcoming ex-
hibitions include Dow-
ling Walsh Gallery, 
The University of New 
England Art Gallery 
and Center for Maine 
Contemporary Art. 
He cites Milton Av-
ery, Lois Dodd, Noah 
Davis, Daniel Minter, 
Edouard Vuillard, De-
nise Ferreira da Silva, 
and Lorna Simpson 
as his influences. Sup-
port provided by the 
Ellis-Beauregard Foun-
dation.

For more infor-
mation about Reggie 
Burrows Hodges, visit 
http://reggieburrow-
shodges.com. To pur-
chase artwork or to re-
quest an interview, please 
contact Erin Hutton, Erin 
Hutton Projects  at 207-
838-8825 or email  erin@ 
e rinhuttonprojects.com.

About Erin Hutton 
Projects:  Erin Hutton 
is an art advisor, cu-
rator, and founder of  
Erin Hutton Projects 
. For more than twen-
ty years, she has im-
mersed herself in the 
art world as an artist, 
educator, gallery direc-
tor, curator, film pro-
duction assistant, and 
designer. In 2015, Hut-
ton became the Direc-

tor of Exhibitions and 
Special Projects at the 
Institute of Contem-
porary Art at Maine 
College of Art ( ICA at 
MECA ) and has been 
credited with bringing 
a heightened level of 
sophistication to the 
ICA, creating exten-
sive community out-
reach and establishing 
rigorous engagement 
with students, staff 
and faculty at MECA. 
There, she coordinated 
twenty-seven exhibi-
tions presenting hun-
dreds of artists’ works. 
That year, she created 
the public installation, 
SWARM, for the Press 
Hotel in Portland, 
Maine and became 
the art director and 
curator of the Press 
Hotel’s  permanent gal-
lery, where Erin has 
focused on highlight-
ing the work of several 
Maine-based contem-
porary artists. Hutton 
established herself as 
an independent art 
consultant and cura-
tor in 2016. Under 
this identity, Hutton 
builds contemporary 
art collections for pri-
vate residences, cor-
porate headquarters, 
hotels, and exhibi-
tions. Erin is currently 
the Assistant Director 
at  Speedwell Projects  
and is the co-founder 
of  Studio 24b , a design 
and fabrication studio, 

with her partner, Matt 
Hutton. Together, they 
create custom wood-
working & furniture 
for public and private 
clients across the coun-
try.  https://www.erin-
huttonprojects.com/ 

About the Press 
Hotel:  Located in Port-
land, Maine,  The Press 
Hotel  is filled with 
beautiful original art-
work throughout the 
lobby, meeting spaces 
and guest rooms. The 
work of over 26+ art-
ists is featured through-
out the hotel. The gal-
lery is located in the 
lower level of the hotel 
and features perma-
nent art pieces as well 
as rotating artist exhi-
bitions. Free and open 
to the public 365 days/
year. The art gallery is 
directed and curated 
by Erin Hutton. Mag-
nificently reborn, The 
Press Hotel is located in 
what was once the Gan-
nett Building, housing 
the offices and printing 
plant of the Portland 

Join us for an in-
troductory class for 
crochet! That’s the one 
with the hook, not two 
needles! We will learn 
basic stitches and pat-
terns, hook sizes, tra-
ditional yarns, and al-
ternative options like 
rope, cording or t-shirt 
yarn and “plarn” made 
from repurposed plastic 
bags. Crochet can be a 
quick and easy way to 
create lots of fun and 

interesting things. The 
ease of the basic stitch-
es makes it a great 
hobby. Let’s make a 
goal to work on a hat 
and see where we go 
from there! Instructor: 
Christina Thibault Ses-
sion I: Saturday, 2/15, 
9 : 0 0 a m - 1 2 : 0 0 p m , 
Community Arts Center, 
34 School St., Gorham, 
$49 (materials includ-
ed) *Same class offered 
on two different dates.

Family
Continued from page 1

See Reggie, page 16

$25 per family. After 
purchasing your ticket, 
please email courtney.
mchenry@gorham-
schools.org to let her 
know how many peo-
ple will be attending in 
your family. 

Bottled water and 
cookies will be avail-
able for purchase.

University of New 
England Dean’s List

The following 
students have been 
named to the Dean’s 
List for the 2019 fall 
semester at the Univer-
sity of New England. 
Dean’s List students 
have attained a grade 
point average of 3.3 or 
better out of a possible 
4.0 at the end of the 
semester.

The Universi-
ty of New England is 
Maine’s largest pri-
vate university, fea-
turing two distinctive 
campuses in Maine, 
a vibrant campus in 
Tangier, Morocco, and 
an array of innovative 
offerings online. Our 
hands-on, experien-
tial approach empow-
ers students to join 
the next generation of 
leaders in their chosen 
fields. We are home to 
Maine’s only medical 
and dental colleges, a 
variety of other inter-
professionally aligned 
health care programs, 

and nationally recog-
nized degree paths in 
the marine sciences, 
the natural and social 
sciences, business, the 
humanities, and the 
arts.

From Au-
burn: Dalton Canonico; 
Taylor Depot; Madison 
DeRosa; Ashleigh Jack-
son; Corryn Lachance; 
Hyann Willey. From 
Lewiston: Dacia Bail, 
Paige Clabby, Emi-
ly Gosselin, Kaylyn 
Ritchie, Danielle Rock. 
From Greene: Taylor 
Fowler, Paige Maheux. 
From Richmond: Julie 
Plummer. From Sabat-
tus: Nicholas Aripez; 
Isaac Austin; Victoria 
Fitzpatrick; Brooke 
Surette. From Wales: 
Leanna Parker Bair.

Send all items for
What’s Going On to 

Editor@GorhamWeekly.com.
Deadline is

Friday by five pm.
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Open 7 Days a week

271 Maine Street
Route 26, Poland

998-5390
Hours: Monday – Friday 8am to 5:30pm  

Saturday 8am to 4pm, Sunday 8am to 2pm

Sizes Youth
to 7XL.

Light weight to 
SUPER Warm.
Flotation Gear 

Available.

Largest selection
of Snowmobile Gear

Helmets, Jackets, Bibs, Gloves, Boots and 
Thermal Layers from all of the top brands.

PROFESSIONAL 
COMPUTER SERVICES INC.

207.784.6295
buck@pro-pc.us

Buck Buchanan
A+, MCP Certified Technician

If you’re using a 
home based phone 
for your business 

it’s time to upgrade 
to a business phone. 

Find out how a business 
phone can save  

you money and help  
your business run smoother. 
Call today for a demonstration!

Craft Brew Underground to host 
free Improv Comedy show

U n d e r g r o u n d 
Improv, a troupe of 
six of Maine’s funni-
est comedians, will 
perform a night of 
improv comedy on 
Friday, January 24 
at 8 p.m. at Craft 
Brew Underground, 
34 Court Street, Au-
burn.

This month’s 

This classifica-
tion makes the waste 
eligible for disposal 
in the State-owned 
landfill with minimal 
public input.

The proposed 
rule change, and 
legislative changes 
proposed in LD 401, 
would be a critical 
step toward closing 
the loophole. Most of 
the imported waste 
is classified as Con-
struction and Demo-
lition Debris, which 
has been banned 
from disposal in 
Massachusetts land-
fills. Other materials 
being imported to 
Maine for disposal 
include wastes and 
leachate contain-
ing PFAS, known as 
“forever chemicals.” 
Maine currently has 
no testing of land-
fill leachate for PFAS 
levels, and limit-
ed protections for 

Petition
Continued from page 5

communities down-
stream of wastewa-
ter treatment plants 
where the leachate is 
discharged into the 
river.

Throughout the 
waste facility licens-
ing process, the dis-
proportionate im-
pact of toxins on the 
health and well-be-
ing of local commu-
nities where opera-
tions are located has 
often been ignored. 
The petition calls for 
the DEP, when mak-
ing a determination 
of public benefit re-
quired for landfill 
licensing and ex-
pansion, to consider 
the effects of landfill 
operations on equal 
protections and envi-
ronmental justice for 
communities at risk 
of being dispropor-
tionately impacted 
by the waste facility.

The DEP accept-
ed the petitions and 

show features Dawn 
Hartill, Amanda 
Kinsey, Julie Poulin, 
Nic Dufault and Leon-
ard Kimble. 

No two shows 
are ever alike.  The 
show content is 
made up complete-
ly on the spot and 
is based entirely on 
suggestions from the 

audience.  Each show 
promises a night of 
unpredictable laughs 
and great craft beer.

There is no ad-
mission or cover 
charge for the show. 
For more informa-
tion, visit Craft Brew 
Underground on 
Facebook or by call-
ing (207) 241-8520.

is expected to re-
view the petitions for 
completeness in the 
next month. Within 
60 days of accepting 
the petitions as com-
plete, the Depart-
ment is expected to 
initiate a Public Hear-
ing process to consid-
er the proposed rule 
updates.

It’s All About Food

Gloria Varney

The next Food 
for Thought presen-
tation sponsored by 
L/A Senior College 
will be all about—
guess what?  Food, of 
course.  Not just food, 
but good food!

Our presenter, 
Gloria Varney owns 
and runs the Nezin-
scot Farm with her 
husband, Gregg.  
While the farm has 
been in Gregg’s fami-
ly for several genera-
tions, it is Gloria and 
Gregg who turned it 
into the first Organ-

ic Dairy in the state 
of Maine. Through 
the desire to diversi-
fy and the passion for 
good food, they have 
expanded Nezinscot 
Farm to encompass a 
Gourmet Food Shop, a 
Cafe and Coffee Shop, 
a Bakery, a Fromag-
erie, a Charcuterie, 
and a Yarn & Fiber 
Studio.  They not only 
grow, sell, and serve 
their own products, 
they invite guests to 
visit and stay to relax 
and/or to learn.

Gloria’s passion 

for not just her farm, 
but all family farms, 
inspires her topic of 
conversation: “The 
Perception and Reali-
ty of our Food”.  She 
will address the role 
that small/local farms 
play in our communi-
ties, the importance of 
knowing where your 
food comes from and 
lastly the big question 
of “What If”? As it 
pertains to food secu-
rity and availability in 
the future.

This event is free 
and open to the pub-
lic.  As the topic will 
stimulate your mind 
and your appetite it 
will be important to 
remember that we are 
not serving lunch, but 
you are most welcome 
to bring your own.  
The date for Gloria’s 
presentation will be 
Friday, February 14.  
Doors open at 11:30 
a.m. in room 170 of 
the USM/LA college 
on Westminster Street, 
Lewiston.  If you have 
questions, please call 
(207) 753-6610.

What do you think?
We strongly en-

courage Letters to 
the Editor, Op/Eds, 
columns or any oth-
er submissions from 
our readers.

Agree with us or 
another columnist? 
Disagree? Write to 
us and let us know!

Email all sub-
missions, including 
name, address and 
phone number, to 
the editor by Friday 
at 5 p.m.

Like us on Facebook! 
Facebook.com/Twincitytimes

Follow us on facebook!
Don’t miss our weekly giveaways!
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Roadmark Industries
Mike Willett • 143 Pleasant Street • Auburn

(207) 240-5535

Call now to 
schedule your

Plowing

Still accepting new commerical 
and residential plowing contracts!

Seniors Not Acting Their Age
Puzzling Avian Encounters

Being semi-retired 
has benefits.  Old age is 
not one of them.  Per-
haps the most signifi-
cant advantage is time 
flexibility, at least what 
little is left.  I try to 
write and operate my 
tax consulting business 
on bad weather days 
and play on nice ones.  
In short, my goal is to 
work a little and play 
a lot. 

I’m privileged to 
have numerous retired 
friends who enjoy out-
door adventures.  Gary, 
Suzanne, and Brent 
are three of the closest.  
The late Skip Pendle-
ton labeled our geri-
atric group AARPIES.  
Whatever the moni-
ker, we’re constantly 
studying the weather 
in search of suitable 
circumstances for an 
excursion.

A recent stormy 
weather pattern com-
prising of rain, snow, 
sleet, and persistent-
ly gusty winds chal-
lenged our planning 
acumen.  A pause in 
precipitation resulted 
in a flurry of emails 

with my three frequent 
companions.  The con-
clusion was a favored 
endeavor, a climb of 
Puzzle Mountain in 
North Newry.

A relatively new 
trail network, the 
Grafton Notch Loop 
Trail, which opened in 
2003, passes over Puz-
zle Mountain’s south-
west peak.  The 38.2 
mile circuit through 
Mahoosuc Land Trust 
property traverses 
seven summits.  The 
strenuous journey has 
become one of Maine’s 
premiere backpack 
expeditions. Prior to 
my knee replacement, 
it would have been a 
goal for me.  Alas, old 
age dictates foregoing 
the challenge.  Carry-
ing a full pack for that 
distance would risk the 
longevity of my pros-
thetic knee.  I’m far 
too much of a sissy to 
endure the thoroughly 
unpleasant rehabilita-
tion process a second 
time unless absolutely 
unavoidable.  I admit 
pangs of envy when-
ever the usually young 

multiday trekkers are 
encountered.

My three friends 
were already assem-
bling their gear when 
I arrived at the Route 
26 trailhead.  A recent 
rainstorm had washed 
away much of the 
snow, but beginning 
near Bethel there was 
a surviving accumula-
tion.  After greetings, 
my immediate concern 
was whether or not 
micro spikes were nec-
essary.   An inspection 
indicated the surface 
was marginal so two 
of us elected to wear 
them from the outset.  
Confronting periodic 
spans of ice at higher 
elevations, everyone 
was employing them 
before the outing was 
over.  

The Puzzle moun-
tain portion of the path 
is a 3.2 mile trek to the 
distinctive open 3,133 
foot summit.  While 
the weather was sun-
ny and dry, conditions 
were imperfect as it 
was cold and breezy.  
A crusty layer of snow 
and patchy ice punctu-
ated much of the trail.  
Initially crossing a dirt 
road and climbing a 
pitch, it then ascended 
gradually in an open 
hardwood forest.  Af-
ter about two miles, 
the path turned left 
and the gradient in-
creased.  

I consider myself 
as promising birder.  
Devoting years of dili-
gent study, I’ve learned 
to quickly identify pi-
geons, sea gulls, and 
robins.  Gary and Su-
zanne are more ad-

vanced.  While climb-
ing, Suzanne spotted 
a mysterious gray and 
white bird soaring 
above us.  My viscer-
al observation was a 
sea gull.  Doubting 
the veracity of my pro-
nouncement, she spec-
ulated we might have 
experienced the rare 
sighting of a Goshawk; 
confirming the same 
on her bird app.  The 
outing had barely be-
gun and my bird tally 
was expanding geo-
metrically.  

The prolonged 
steep section com-
pleted, the route nar-
rowed wrapping west-
erly around an abrupt 
incline before ascend-
ing some short switch-
backs in a dense stand 
of conifers.  Emerg-
ing onto an expan-
sive open ledge with 
spectacular views of 
Grafton Notch and 
the Mahoosuc Range, 
penetrating blustery 
winds dominated from 
the northwest. 

Entering a shel-
tered wooded section, 
we navigated through 
immense boulders 
with lengthy stretch-
es of hard ice.  At 2.6 
miles, a junction for 
Woodsum Spur was 
encountered on an 
elongated sloping 
ledge.  Signage indi-
cated the partially visi-

ble rugged summit was 
another six-tenths of a 
mile.  After scrambling 
over several complex 
rocky inclines, we ne-
gotiated up a conse-
quential icy slide.   

Persisting through 
sparse stunted growth, 
we observed a bird 
fluttering beyond a 
nearby tree.  When it 
landed on a limb, Gary 
astutely identified our 
feathered friend as a 
White-winged Cross-
bill.  Having never 
heard of a cross billed 
whatchamacallit; my 
bird count had blos-
somed to an impres-
sive five.

Winds were howl-
ing as we approached 
a precipitous ledge 
beneath the summit.  
Everyone huddled 
donning parkas prior 
to completing the fi-
nal ascent.  No photos 
from the top for me, 

my camera battery 
froze despite being en-
closed in an insulated 
container.  

Following a brief 
respite in a protected 
area on the east side 
of the summit cone, 
we began our descent.  
The views of Sunday 
River White Cap and 
the White Mountains 
beyond were breath-
taking.  Finishing the 
journey, I wallowed in 
satisfaction knowing 
I had migrated from 
promising to fledgling 
birder status.  The sky 
is the limit!

Author of “The 
Greatest Mars Hill 
Bank Robbery” and 
Mountains for Mortals 
– New England,” Ron 
Chase resides in Top-
sham.  Visit his website 
at www.ronchaseout-
dooors.com or he can 
be reached at ronchase-
outdoors@comcast.net

Hikers descend Puzzle Mountain with Grafton Notch and 
the Mahoosuc Range beyond

A hiker approaches the Puzzle Mountain summit in 
blustery winds

 Hikers descend an icy slide on Puzzle Mountain

A hiker climbs icy boulders on Puzzle Mountain
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Word Search
We are entering the depths of winter, 
and all the beauty and fun it brings.

What topic would you 
like us to do a word 

search on? 
Email us!

Stanton Bird Club 
announces February events

American Robins can be found most winters in Maine, 
usually in a flock and usually near a fruit food supply 
as shown here. It is still nice to see Robins and think of 
spring coming soon. Photo by Dan Marquis.

The Stanton Bird 
Club of Lewiston and 
Auburn will meet 
Monday, February 3, 
at 6:30 p.m. in Room 
285 at the University 
of Southern Maine’s 
L e w i s t o n - A u b u r n 
College, 55 Westmin-
ster Street, Lewiston. 
Our speaker is Hol-
ly Ewing PhD, who 
serves as a profes-
sor of Environmen-
tal Studies as well as 
the Christian A. 
Johnson Professor 
of Interdisciplinary 
Studies at Bates Col-
lege.

Dr. Ewing has 

been with Bates Col-
lege since 2004. She 
teaches field classes 
in soils, water, ecosys-
tem ecology and gen-
eral environmental 
science. Her research 
investigates the inter-
connections among 
atmospheric, terres-
trial, and acquatic 
ecosystems. She will 
speak on Lake Au-
burn health including 
the processes of algae 
growth there. The fact 
that Lake Auburn is a 
source of drinking wa-
ter to both Lewiston 
and Auburn means 
her research holds im-

portance to many of 
us as residents of the 
Twin Cities.

To learn to iden-
tify the tracks of ani-
mals, such as Moose, 
Fishers, Bobcats and 
Coyotes join us on 
February 15, Saturday, 
from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. 
We will meet at Sta-
ples, Lewiston at 8 a.m. 
or at the Carver Road 
entrance to the Wood-
bury Sanctuary at 8:30 
a.m. Dress warmly and 
wear boots or snow-
shoes. Call Steve Reed, 
trip leader, at 207-319-
6630 for more infor-
mation.

The Stanton Bird 
Club, a leader in en-
vironmental aware-
ness, manages the 
Thorncrag Nature 
Sanctuary as well as 
the Woodbury Nature 
Sanctuary in Mon-
mouth and Litchfield. 
It seeks to encourage 
both the enjoyment 
and protection of our 
natural surroundings. 
More information can 
be found at www.
StantonBirdClub.org. 
The results of the var-
ious trips are posted 
there, often with pho-
tos. The Club also has 
a Facebook page. 

Win a black bear den visit 
with MDIFWB

Maine Department of In-
land Fisheries & Wildlife 
Bear and Lynx Biologist 
Jennifer Vashon holds 
black bear cubs during a 
winter bear den visit. Cred-
it: Maine Department of 
Inland Fisheries & Wildlife

 The final con-
test in the Maine De-
partment of Inland 
Fisheries & Wildlife 
(MDIFW) Keeper of 
the Maine Outdoors 
Experience series will 
bring the winner on 
a black bear den visit 
with wildlife biolo-
gists.

Every winter, 
MDIFW biologists vis-
it more than 75 dens 
of female black bears. 
These visits are part of 
the country’s longest 
run bear study that 
monitors the health of 
the bear population 
by checking on adult 
bears and their cubs. 

The visits let MDIFW 
know how many cubs 
are born, and how 
many cubs survive 
until a year old. Some 
female cubs are fitted 
with a tracking collar, 
bears are weighed, 
and blood samples 
are taken for testing. 

The contest win-
ner and a friend will 
join a team of biolo-
gists in the field to lo-
cate a radio-collared 
bear at its winter den 
and observe as the 
biologists immobilize 
the bear and collect 
important biological 
data from the bear. 
This is an opportu-
nity for a first-hand 
look at the work of 
a wildlife biologist 
in the field, and a 
chance to learn more 
about wildlife man-
agement in Maine.

The Maine De-
partment of Inland 
Fisheries & Wild-
life will select the 
contest winner from 
entries completed 
atwww.Keeperofthe-
MaineOutdoors.com/
giveaway. Entrants 
must be 18 years-old 
to be eligible for the 
contest, and the Bear 
Den Experience entry 

deadline is February 
19 at 12 p.m.

MDIFW began 
the Keeper of the 
Maine Outdoors Ex-
perience series last 
spring to give the 
public the opportu-
nity for a day-in-the-
life experience with 
a biologist or game 
warden to learn how 
they protect Maine 
wildlife or serve in 
the Maine outdoors.

Maine is home 
to more than 35,000 
black bears, the larg-
est species popula-
tion among the lower 
48 states. Bears live 
throughout the state, 
but the majority of the 
population resides 
primarily in northern 
and eastern Maine 
and can survive 30 
years in the wild. The 
MDIFW bear moni-
toring program began 
in 1975 and plays an 
important part in the 
department’s mission 
to have a stabilized 
bear population.

The Department 
of Inland Fisheries 
& Wildlife preserves, 
protects, and enhanc-
es the inland fisheries 
and wildlife resources 
of Maine. Established 
in 1880 to protect big 
game populations, the 
department has since 
evolved in scope to in-
clude protection and 
management of fish, 
non-game wildlife, 
and habitats, as well 
as restoration of en-
dangered species like 
the bald eagle.

In addition to its 
conservation duties, 
the department is 
also responsible for 
enabling and pro-
moting the safe en-
joyment of Maine’s 
o u t d o o r s — f r o m 
whitewater rafting to 
boating, snowmobil-
ing, hunting, fishing, 
and wildlife observa-
tion.

Send all 
items for
Names & 

Faces
to the 
editor.

Deadline is
Friday by 
five pm.
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Grant
Continued from page 5

call our agency 
offices at 207-795-
4077. 24-hour helpline 
for youth shelter & re-
ferrals: 207-795-4070.

The Avangrid 
Foundation is an inde-
pendent, nonprofit or-
ganization that funds 
philanthropic invest-
ments that primarily 
impact communities 
where AVANGRID, Inc. 
and its subsidiaries op-
erate. Since 2002, the 
Avangrid Foundation 
and its predecessors 
have invested more 
than $21 million in 
partnerships that focus 
on building sustain-
able, vital and healthy 
communities; preserv-
ing cultural and artis-
tic heritage; advancing 
education; and im-
proving people’s lives. 
The Avangrid Founda-
tion is committed to 
advancing the United 
Nations Sustainable 
Development Goals 
in the United States. 
For more information, 
please visit www.avan-
gridfoundation.org.

For more infor-
mation, please con-
tact Joleen Bedard, 
Executive Director 
for the United Way 
of Androscoggin 
County at 207-795-
4000.

Thursday, Jan. 23
Book signing by 

Mark Griffin, “All that 
Heaven Allows: A Biog-
raphy of Rock Hudson”, 
at the Topsham Public 
Library, 6 to 8 p.m. For 
information on sched-
uling an interview with 
Mark Griffin, to request 
a review copy, or for any 
other questions, contact 
the Maine Writers & 
Publishers Alliance’s 
Executive Director Gib-
son Fay-LeBlanc at di-
rector@mainewriters.
org or call 207-228-
8264.

Thursday, Jan. 23 
Lewiston Auburn 

Metropolitan Chamber 
of Commerce Annual 
Awards Dinner Presented 
by Androscoggin Bank 
at the Ramada Hotel and 
Conference Center by 
Wyndham Lewiston from 
5:30 to 9 p.m. 

Friday, Jan. 24 
Sexy Laundry will 

be performed at The Pub-
lic Theatre, Lewiston/
Auburn’s Professional 
Theatre, 7:30 p.m. Tick-
ets: $25 Adults, $22 
groups.  For tickets visit 
thepublictheatre.org or 
call 782-3200. The The-
atre is located at 31 Maple 
St. Lewiston. 

Friday, Jan. 24
Free Improv Com-

edy Show at Craft Brew 
Underground, 34 Court 
Street, at 8 p.m. There 
is no admission or cov-
er charge for the show. 
For more information, 
visit Craft Brew Under-
ground on Facebook or 
by calling (207) 241-
8520. 

Friday, Jan. 24
The Waterville Op-

era House presents Miss 
Sherlock Holmes, 7:30 
p.m. Tickets range from 
$21 to $24. Groups of 
10+ receive a 10% dis-
count.For more informa-
tion or to reserve tickets 
call 873-7000, visit our 
website a thttp://www.
operahouse.org or our 
Box Office at 1 Common 
Street!

Saturday, Jan. 25
The Waterville Op-

era House presents Miss 
Sherlock Holmes, 7:30 
p.m. Tickets range from 
$21 to $24. Groups of 10+ 
receive a 10% discount. 
For more information or 
to reserve tickets call 873-
7000, visit our website at 
http://www.operahouse.
org or our Box Office at 
1 Common Street!

Saturday, Jan. 25
Bean Supper at Au-

burn United Methodist 
Church, 439 Park Ave-
nue, 5 p.m. Entertainment 
provided by Park Avenue 
Pickers. Admission is $8 
for adults and $4 for chil-
dren ages 6 to 12. There 
is no charge for children 
under 5. . For additional 

information, please call 
the church office at 207-
782-3972. 

Saturday, Jan. 25 
Church Bean Sup-

per at First Congrega-
tional Church of Gray, 
Route 115, Gray, at 5 p.m. 
Adults $8.00, under 12, 
$4.00. For more informa-
tion, contact 657-4279. 
On the day of the supper, 
call 657-3279. 

Saturday, Jan. 25 
S e x y  L a u n d r y 

will be performed at 
The Public Theatre, 
Lewiston/Auburn’s 
Professional Theatre, 
7:30 p.m. Tickets: $25 
Adults, $22 groups.  
For tickets visit the-
publictheatre.org or call 
782-3200. The Theatre 
is located at 31 Maple 
St. Lewiston. 

Saturday, Jan. 25
Introductory ab-

stract art workshop at The 
Harlow Gallery, 10 a.m. 
to 1 p.m. Open to ages 
15 and up. All materials 
included. Tuition: Mem-
bers $40, non-members 
$55. No prior experience 
necessary.  Beginners 
welcome. Registrations 
are due by 6 p.m. on 
Wednesday, January 22. 
Register online at har-
lowgallery.org/intro-to-
abstract-art-workshop.

Saturday, Jan. 25 
Public Supper at 

Sixth St. Church at 109 
Sixth Street in Auburn. 
The cost of the meal is 
$6 for adults, $3 for chil-
dren 5 to 12, under age 5 
is free. All are welcome. 
Take out is available.

Sunday, Jan. 26 
Sexy Laundry will 

be performed at The Pub-
lic Theatre, Lewiston/Au-
burn’s Professional The-
atre, 2 p.m. Tickets: $25 
Adults, $22 groups.  For 
tickets visit thepublicthe-
atre.org or call 782-3200. 
The Theatre is located at 
31 Maple St. Lewiston. 

Sunday, Jan. 26
The Waterville Op-

era House presents Miss 
Sherlock Holmes, 2 p.m. 
Tickets range from $21 
to $24. Groups of 10+ 
receive a 10% discount. 
For more information or 
to reserve tickets call 873-
7000, visit our website at 
http://www.operahouse.
org or our Box Office at 
1 Common Street!

Sunday, Jan. 26
Denny Breau open-

ing first Cabin Fever Con-
cert, hosted by “Music 
for Mainers”, downstairs 
of the Turner Library, 98 
Matthews Way (off Rte. 
117), 2 to 4 p.m. Come 
enjoy this Pre-Valentine’s 

Day coffee house! Please 
bring cookies to share. 
Recommended donation 
of $10. For more informa-
tion call 754-0954.  

Sunday, Jan. 26
Shana Youngdahl 

book signing at Webster 
Library in Kingfield at 2 
p.m. Shana Youngdahl, 
University of Maine at 
Farmington assistant pro-
fessor of English is author 
of “As Many Nows As I 
Can Get”.

Monday, Jan. 27 
Three session weav-

ing workshop at the Au-
burn Public Library in 
the Community room, 
6 to 7:30 p.m. Cost is 
$60 fee and includes 
your own handheld tap-
estry loom, yarn, and 
warp to complete one 
or two projects, as well 
as instruction and hands 
on assistance. Class is 
limited to 10 people.  To 
register please contact 
Mamie Ney at the Au-
burn Public Library at 
207.333.6640 x 2020 or 
director@auburnpubli-
clibrary.org. Registration 
closes on January 17.

Thursday, Jan. 30
M a r i n e  C o r p s 

League meeting at the 
Lewiston Armory, 65 
Central Ave, Lewiston, 
at 6 p.m. FMF Corpsman 
and Navy Chaplains are 
invited to attend. Anyone 
interested in Marines 
Helping Veterans is also 
invited to attend.

Thursday, Jan. 30 
Sexy Laundry will 

be performed at The 
Public Theatre, Lew-
iston/Auburn’s Profes-
sional Theatre, 7:30 p.m. 
Tickets: $25 Adults, $22 
groups.  For tickets vis-
it thepublictheatre.org 
or call 782-3200. The 
Theatre is located at 31 
Maple St. Lewiston. 

Thursday, Jan. 30
M u s e u m  L - A’s 

newest gallery exhibit, 
“All Work and No Play”, 
free opening reception, 
at Museum L-A is lo-
cated in the Bates Mill 
Complex at 35 Canal 
Street, from 6 to 8 p.m. 
For more information, 
please contact info@
museumla.org or call 
207-333-3881.

Friday, Jan. 31
The Waterville Op-

era House presents Miss 
Sherlock Holmes, 7:30 
p.m. Tickets range from 
$21 to $24. Groups of 
10+ receive a 10% dis-
count. For more informa-
tion or to reserve tickets 
call 873-7000, visit our 
website at http://www.
operahouse.org or our 

Box Office at 1 Common 
Street!

Friday, Jan. 31 
Sexy Laundry will 

be performed at The 
Public Theatre, Lew-
iston/Auburn’s Profes-
sional Theatre, 7:30 p.m. 
Tickets: $25 Adults, $22 
groups.  For tickets vis-
it thepublictheatre.org 
or call 782-3200. The 
Theatre is located at 31 
Maple St. Lewiston. 

Saturday, Feb. 1
The Waterville Op-

era House presents Miss 
Sherlock Holmes, 7:30 
p.m. Tickets range from 
$21 to $24. Groups of 
10+ receive a 10% dis-
count. For more informa-
tion or to reserve tickets 
call 873-7000, visit our 
website at http://www.
operahouse.org or our 
Box Office at 1 Common 
Street!

Saturday, Feb. 1
S a c o  M u s e u m 

“It’s Natural: Art by Art 
Teachers” exhibition 
opening reception from 
1 to 3 p.m. Free parking 
and handicap accessible. 
For additional informa-
tion about group tours, 
please call 283-3861, 
ext. 115 or visitwww.
dyerlibrarysacomuseum.
org

Saturday, Feb 1
Sexy Laundry will 

be performed at The 
Public Theatre, Lew-
iston/Auburn’s Profes-
sional Theatre, 3 p.m. 
Tickets: $25 Adults, $22 
groups.  For tickets vis-
it thepublictheatre.org 
or call 782-3200. The 
Theatre is located at 31 
Maple St. Lewiston. 

Sunday, Feb. 2
The Waterville Op-

era House presents Miss 
Sherlock Holmes, 2 p.m. 
Tickets range from $21 
to $24. Groups of 10+ 
receive a 10% discount. 
For more information or 
to reserve tickets call 873-
7000, visit our website at 
http://www.operahouse.
org or our Box Office at 
1 Common Street!

Sunday, Feb. 2
Sexy Laundry will 

be performed at The Pub-
lic Theatre, Lewiston/Au-
burn’s Professional The-
atre, 2 p.m. Tickets: $25 
Adults, $22 groups.  For 
tickets visit thepublicthe-
atre.org or call 782-3200. 
The Theatre is located at 
31 Maple St. Lewiston. 

Monday, Feb. 3 
Stanton Bird Club 

speaker Holly Ewing 
PhD at USM Lewis-
ton Auburn Campus, 
55 Westminster Street, 
Lewiston, at 6:30 p.m. 

More information can 
be found at www.Stan-
tonBirdClub.org.

Friday, February 7
LA Arts presents 

The Color of the Wild 
exhibition artist talk and 
reception, at 221 Lisbon 
Street in Lewiston, 5 
to 7 p.m. Exhibition on 
view January 18 through 
March 1. LA Arts hours 
Gallery hours are 12 to 
4 p.m. Tuesdays through 
Fridays and 11 to 3 p.m. 
Saturdays. Free to attend. 

Monday, Feb. 10 
Three session weav-

ing workshop at the Au-
burn Public Library in 
the Community room, 
6 to 7:30 p.m. Cost is 
$60 fee and includes 
your own handheld tap-
estry loom, yarn, and 
warp to complete one 
or two projects, as well 
as instruction and hands 
on assistance. Class is 
limited to 10 people.  To 
register please contact 
Mamie Ney at the Au-
burn Public Library at 
207.333.6640 x 2020 or 
director@auburnpubli-
clibrary.org. Registration 
closes on January 17.

Friday, Feb. 14 
Food for Thought 

speaker Gloria Varney pre-
senting “The Perception 
and Reality of our Food” 
in room 170 of USM/LA 
college, at 11:30 a.m. If 
you have questions, please 
call (207) 753-6610.

American 
Builders
Custom Building & Remodeling

WWW.AMERICANBUILDERSMAINE.COM

Now Hiring
Looking for an experienced carpenter to join 
our team. We are easy to work with, work is 
never too far, and pay is good. Plenty of room 
for growth as we are starting another crew. 
If you don’t have much experience but work 
hard thats ok, we have a job for you too.
Roofing, siding, building, remodels, etc.

Experienced carpenter
Full-time · $25 / hour

(207) 500-8100

Calendar
Send your submissions to the Editor. More online.

Deadpool 2 (R) ....................................................... 12:50 3:50 6:55 9:40
 B

January 24th through January 29th

The Gentlemen (R) ....................................................... 1:10 ...4:10 ...7:05 ...9:50
Parasite (R) ................................................................. 12:45 ...3:45 ...6:40 ...9:40 
The Turning (PG-13) .................................................... 1:30 ...4:30 ...7:20 ...9:55
Bad Boys For Life (R) ................................................ 12:50 ...3:50 ...6:45 ...9:50
Dolittle (PG) .................................................................. 1:05 ...4:05 ...7:10 ...9:30
1917 (R) ......................................................................... 1:00 ...4:00 ...7:00 ...9:45
Frozen 2 (PG) ............................................................... 1:20 ...4:20 ...6:55 ...9:20
Little Women (PG) ..................................................... 12:30 ...3:30 ...6:35 ...9:35
Jumanji: The Next Level (PG-13) .............................. 12:40 ...3:40 ...6:50 ...9:40 
Star Wars: The Rise of Skywalker (PG-13) .............. 12:15 ...3:20 ...6:30 ...9:30 

AUBURN
746 Center Street

Auburn Movie Hotline   — 786-8605
DOORS OPEN AT:

11:45 am
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CHIROPRACTOR

Family Chiropractic Center

1485 Lisbon Street, Lewiston

207.783.0078
www.familychirome.com



Experience Life

SHIPPINGPAINTING

9 N. River Road in Auburn ~ www.AuburnGoinPostal.com ~ 784-9900

Interiors • Exteriors
Free Estimates

WADE J. LIBBY
WJLibbyPainting@gmail.com

Drywall Repair
Pressure Washing

CELL: 207.210.0605

American 
Builders

Call 207-500-8100
For FREE Estimates

Quality Work with References Available

Custom Building & Remodeling

Fully Insured • 5 Year Workmanship Warranty

Call Tyler
500-8100

Finish Carpenter

CONTRACTORS PHOTOGRAPHY WEB HOSTING

Discover The Truth About CDs!   
CD Interest Rates Are At An All Time Low. 

There IS A Safe, Guaranteed Alternative To 
Increase Your Income.  

                                            Call now for a FREE Guide:   

“10 Secrets Your Banker Doesn’t 
Want You To Know” 

 Call Our 24 Hour Order Line  @782-3800 

Discover The Truth About CDs!   
CD Interest Rates Are At An All Time Low. 

There IS A Safe, Guaranteed Alternative To 
Increase Your Income.  

                                            Call now for a FREE Guide:   

“10 Secrets Your Banker Doesn’t 
Want You To Know” 

 Call Our 24 Hour Order Line  @782-3800 

Discover The Truth About CDs!   
CD Interest Rates Are At An All Time Low. 

There IS A Safe, Guaranteed Alternative To 
Increase Your Income.  

                                            Call now for a FREE Guide:   

“10 Secrets Your Banker Doesn’t 
Want You To Know” 

 Call Our 24 Hour Order Line  @782-3800 

23 Goldthwaite Rd. 
Auburn, ME 04210

PO Box 715 
Lewiston, ME 04243

AUBURN SELF STORAGE, LLC

PHONE 376-3325  

SELF STORAGEMARINE SERVICES

Marine Service

237 Lewiston Road • Topsham, ME 04086 • (207) 725-5997
www.pontesmarine.com

CD’S

Auburn • Madison • Norway
AustinPA.com

 
 Your Financial Team

ACCOUNTANT
FREE DELIVERY L/A

777-1520
www.sweetpeafloraldesignsme.com

Sweet Pea Des igns
FLOWER SHOPPE

FLOWER SHOPPE

Executive Portraits • Business photographs • Videos

Bell Studios, Inc.

PHOTOGRAPHY

PRINTING

Computer Diagnostics • Yokohama Tires
Repairs • Alignments • Inspection Station

Gas • Clear K1 • Tune-ups • Brakes • Batteries

260 S. Main St., Auburn • 782-9144 

Dan & Don Poisson
dfpoisson@aol.com

Poisson & Sons 
Auto Care Center, Inc.

The Only Full-Service Gas Station in Auburn!

AUTO CARE

Locally Owned

MASONRY

Business Directory

To advertise contact Laurie@GorhamWeekly.com
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BOOKS
“To College or Not to 
College” is the question 
and this book has the 
answers. Check it out: 
www.authorcaseybil l .
com.

B o o k  l o v e r s  a n d 
bookstores :  look ing 
for unique and eclectic 
b o o k s ?  C h e c k  o u t 
author Casey Bell: www.
authorcaseybell.com.

Closing Artios Books. 
Everything 50% off. Final 
Sale. Over 100,000 books 
to choose from.180 Turner 
Street auburn. 786-4007. 
All topics, vintage, new, 
classic, manga, fiction 
and nonf ict ion. Last 
chance! Open Tuesday 
through Friday 9:30 to 
5:15 and Saturday 9-5.

BUSINESSES   
FOR SALE

Working small engine/
outdoor Power 

equipment business. 
Parts inventory B&S, 
Kohler, Tecumseh, MTD, 
Ariens, Toro and more.
S p e c i a l  t o o l s  a n d 
e q u i p m e n t .  G o o d 
opportunity to expand 
or add to your business. 
Ca l l  G len  207-655-
4635 daytime for more 
information.

FOR RENT
Warm Weather Is Year 
Round In Aruba. The 
water is safe, and the 
dining is fantastic. 
Walk out to the beach. 
3 - B e d r o o m  w e e k s 
available. Sleeps 8. Email: 
carolaction@aol.com for 
more information.

FOR SALE
South Pacific hot tub. Dual 
bench, dual-level, four-
seat digital LED topside 

control. 12 Jets, use hot 
tub inside or outside. 
Many other highlights. 
Will help purchaser to set 
up Spa first time. Asking 
$1,800. Please call 207-
212-0047.

Big Blowout sale at 
House of Lady Debra’s 
Our: Old Goat + His Lady. 
Gourmet 21 soups, 20 
dips, 4 cheesecales sale. 
Buy 3 dips, get 2 free. 
Buy 2 soups, get 1 free. 
Going fast, call now. Lady 
Debra -207-891-1968.

HAIR         
SERVICES

Hair at Home! Can’t get 
out to the hair salon? We’ll 
come to you anywhere in 
the L/A area! We offer 
services in the privacy 
of your own home. Great 
rates. Excellent service. 
Call cell phone 754-9805 
or 782-1271.

HEALTH &    
FITNESS

DO YOU HAVE CHRONIC 
KNEE OR BACK PAIN? 

If you have insurance, you 
may qualify for the perfect 
brace at little to no cost. 
Get yours today! Call 
1-800-217-0504.

HELP    
WANTED

Technical Field Manager: 
Modula, Inc.; Lewiston, 
ME 04240. Prvd tech’l 
training, instal. & supprt. 
service to innovative 
a u t o m a t e d  s t o r a g e 
technologies & vertical 
carousels to all Modula 
customers & dealers 
located in the U.S. Req’s: 
HS Dipl. +60 mos employ. 
exp. as Field Technician. 
Emplo ly.  exp .  must 
incl writing of electrical 
diagrams & installation 
of electro-mechanical 
components. Dom. trvl 

4X/wk throughout all 
50 U.S. states. Position 
req’s performing physical 
act iv i t ies.  Emai l  CV: 
recruiting.us@modula.
com.

INTERNET
COMCAST HI-SPEED 
I N T E R N E T  $ 3 9 . 9 9 /
mo. ( for 12 mos.)No 
term agreement. Fast 
Downloads! PLUS Ask 
about our Triple Play 
(TV-Voice-Internet) for 
$89.99/mo. (lock in 2 
yrs.!) Call 1-844-835-
5117

PAINTING
Stepladder Enterprise 
Painting Co. Interior & 
Exterior. Drywall repair, 
pa in t  and wa l lpaper. 
Pressure washing. Insured. 
20+ years in business 207-
786-9849.

Classified Ads
SENIORS

In Home Care
Visiting Angels – non-
m e d i c a l  a s s i s t a n c e 
living. Serving Lewiston/
Auburn and surrounding 
areas. Providing l ight 
housekeeping, meal prep, 
personal care, errands/
outings. Call for FREE in-
home consultation. (207) 
740-9100. 

A PLACE FOR MOM. The 
nation’s largest senior living 
referral service. Contact 
our trusted, local experts 
today! Our service is FREE/
no obligation. CALL 1-855-
799-4127.

LEWISTON SENIOR 
CITIZENS TRAVEL

WASHINGTON, D.C. -  
APRIL 23 - 29, 2020. Trip 
includes 6 nights lodging, 
10 meals, NEW BIBLE 
MUSEUM, WWII Memorial, 
Ko rean  and  V i e tnam 

M e m o r i a l s ,  L i n c o l n 
Memor ia l ,  t ram r ide 
through Arlington National 
Cemetary, evening guided 
memorial & monument 
tour, admission to Mount 
Vernon Estates. 
A $75.00 deposit is due 
when signing up. 
Price is $759.00 pp double 
occupancy.

ITALIAN VISTAS TOUR- 
MAY 16-28, 2020-Trip 
includes 13 days and 17 
meals. 
MACKINAC ISLAND - 
JUNE 13 - 21, 2020. Trip 
includes 8 nights lodging 
and 14 meals, visit to 
Mackinac Island with a 
guided Carriage Tour during 
their Tulip Celebration. 
Also includes boat ride 
through Soo Locks, Sault 
Saint Marie and Makinaw 
Crossings with a visit to 
“Michigan’s Little Bavaria”. 
A $75.00 deposit is due 
when signing up.
Price is $859.00 pp double 
occupancy.

V I R G I N I A  B E A C H , 
C O L O N I A L 
W I L L I A M S B U R G  & 
HISTORIC NORFOLK -
SEPTEMBER 14 - 19, 2020. 
Trip includes 5 nights 
lodging, 8 meals, Colonial 
Williamsburg, free time 
on the Virginia Beach 
Boardwalk, dinner cruise 
with entertainment on the 
Spirit of Norfolk, admission 
to Nauticus and Battleship 
Wisconsin, Virginia Beach 
Aquar ium and Mar ine 
Science Center. 
A $75.00 deposit is due 
when signing up. 
Pr ice is  $775.00 pp 
double occupancy.
F o r  q u e s t i o n s  a n d 
detailed information on 
these trips, please call:
Claire - 207-784-0302 or 
Cindy- 207- 345-9569.

Send all items for
Names & Faces

to the editor.
 Deadline is

Friday by five.

❏ Visa        ❏ Master Card 
Card #                        

Exp. date  ___/___/___ Signature _____________________________

Name & Address 

Phone: ___________________________________________________

Category: __________________________________________

Headline: ___________________________________________

Ad Info:

Send payment with completed form to: 
Gorham weekly, 28 State Street, Gorham, me 04038

or email: info@Gorhamweekly.com  

$10  
40 Words!up 

to 

Per
WeekClassified Ads

Each additional word 25¢

Number of Weeks to Run:

 3 digits # 
on back

Weekly Social Media giveaways!

Send payment with completed form to our
 bookkeeping office:  28 State Street, Gorham, ME 04038  

or email it to us!
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American 
Builders

(207) 500-8100 • www.AmericanBuildersMaine.com

Custom Building & Remodeling

You dream it.  We will build it.

Remodel • Kitchens  
Bathrooms • Basements

Roofing • Siding • Windows
Garages • Additions

No Money Down  • Financing Available

Gorham Backpack Program Gorham Action Team for Youth hosts 
 “LIKE: Documentary about social media”

Please join Gor-
ham Action Team for 
Youth and the Gorham 
Police Department on 
February 10 at Gor-
ham High School, in 
the free showing of the 
documentary “LIKE”, 
which explores the im-

LIKE: Documentary about social media

pact of social media on 
our lives.

The show-
ing is about 45 min-
utes, with a 15 min-
utes Panel Q&A 
following the show. 
Open to all parents 
and community mem-

bers. Appropriate for 
children ages 10+ 
(please note all Gor-
ham Middle School 
and Gorham High 
School students will 
see the documenta-
ry later in the school 
week).

You can make a dif-
ference! The BackPack 
Program helps Gorham 
students who are suffer-
ing from the effects of 
hunger with nutritious, 
easy-to-prepare food to 
eat during weekends and 
school vacations when 
those crucial school 
meals are unavailable. 
Please consider helping 
students experiencing 
food insecurity.

Donation checks 
can be made out to 
“Gorham School Depart-
ment” with BackPack 
Program written in the 
memo line. A receipt will 
be mailed for tax purpos-
es. Please send to: Hollis 
Cobb, Finance Officer, 
Gorham School Depart-
ment, 75 South Street, 

Gorham, Maine 04038.
If you wish to vol-

unteer, contact Jenni-
fer Baker at jennifer.
baker@gorhamschools.

org or (207) 222-1300 
or Heather Whitaker 
at heather.whitaker@
gorhamschools.org or 
(207) 222-1338

6 p.m., 1023 Pittston 
School Street, Pitt-
ston; January 14, Owls 
Head Central School, 
6 p.m., 54 Ash Point 
Drive, Owls Head; Jan-
uary 14, Farrington 
Elementary School, 6 
p.m., 249 Eastern Av-
enue, Augusta; Janu-
ary 14, Waterford Me-
morial School, 6p.m., 
148 Valley Road, Wa-
terford; January 15, 

Girl Scouts
Continued from page 8

Spruce Mountain Pri-
mary School, 6 p.m., 
107 Gibbs Mill Road, 
Livermore; January 
15, Hartford-Sumner 
Elementary School, 6 
p.m., 145 Main Street, 
Sumner; January 16, 
Madison Elementa-
ry School, 6 p.m., 
43 Learners Lane, 
Madison; January 
16, George J. Mitch-
ell School, 6 p.m., 58 
Drummond Avenue, 

Waterville.
For more informa-

tion about Girl Scouts 
or to see a full list of 
New Member Sign-Up 
events, visit girlscout-
sofmaine.org or call 
888-922-4763.

Girl Scouts of 
Maine builds girls of 
courage, confidence, 
and character, who 
make the world a bet-
ter place. GSME pro-
vides services and sup-

port to nearly 13,000 
girl and adult mem-
bers statewide and op-
erates service centers 
and shops in South 
Portland and Bangor.

Press Herald, the state’s 
largest newspaper. The 
tapestry brick and stone 
building in Portland’s 

historic Old Port Dis-
trict was constructed 
in 1923 and an adjoin-
ing structure added in 
1947. The newspaper 
operated there until 
2010. In 2012, Port-
land real estate devel-
oper Jim Brady put the 
building under contract 
and announced plans 
to open Portland’s first 
independent boutique 
hotel. Aptly named 
The Press Hotel, it re-

tains virtually all of the 
building’s architectur-
al details, including its 
vintage exterior letter-
ing and the newspa-
per’s “City Room” re-
purposed as the Inkwell 
Bar. The extensive reha-
bilitation and adaptive 
reuse to a boutique ho-
tel was completed and 
opened to the public 
in May 2015. https://
www.thepresshotel .
com/

Reggie
Continued from page 9


